EAST SHORE ESTATES

PROPERTY OWNERS ASSOCIATION

Minutes of Board Meeting Held 9/11/07 at the Pavillion
Attending:



Also Attending:
Joe Jeter



Scott Harris

Brad Roberts

Mark Shaw

Ken Sigman

Henry Stuth
1. OPENING…Ken called the meeting to order with a prayer at 7:05.
2. MINUTES…Last Meeting, 8/14/07 Board…previously distributed…upon motion by Brad, seconded by Hank, these minutes were approved as presented.

3. TREASURER’S REPORT…Ken, in Ron’s absence, distributed copies of the Treasurer’s Report for May through August 2007, noting an ending balance of $16,293.44 as of August 31, 2007.  The report included an update on past dues noting that one has paid the past due and filing fee, one paid the past due amount only (the $67 filing fee will be re-billed), one made payment arrangements, and two have not been heard from.  Upon a motion by Joe and a second by Brad, the report was unanimously approved.
4. ARCHITECTURAL COMMITTEE:
· New Builds/Approvals…Brad and Hank reported that no construction applications have been received.  
· Letter about Unit 13…Brad has written the second letter, as approved at last month’s meeting, but has not yet sent it.  He committed to follow-up and mail the second letter.  
· Scott Harris Discussion…Scott attended the meeting to brief the Board on his plans to move his current house off of his lot and rebuild a new home on his property.  He will have some issues with the set-back for the new house and will be going to the City of Tyler to obtain approval before coming to our architectural committee for approval.  He asked about metal roofing and living in a trailer on the property during construction.  The board felt that neither of these items should be an issue.  In addition, he asked what position that the board would take if he obtained an interior lot in the sub-division and moved his current house to it versus moving it out of East Shore Estates.  The architectural committee will take this issue under advisement and make a decision on this item before our next regular board meeting.
5. ROAD COMMITTEE:

· Rebuilding of the Entrance Road…Four new culverts have been delivered and are on the side of the road awaiting installation.  We have no firm date on when the work will be done.  
· Paving the Entrance to the Emergency Exit… At our last meeting, Ken was authorized to engage a contractor of his choice for this work with a total cost of no more than $1,000.  Ken reported that he felt that this was a one day job and that he would proceed with selecting a contractor and getting this work done.  
6. OLD BUSINESS:

· Dockmasters/Paul Priestner…At last month’s meeting, Byron reported that Lee Fisher’s attorney had been told by Lee that the matter had been resolved.  Hank has not yet contacted Lee Fisher to confirm the settlement and obtain this information in writing, but will do so as the opportunity arises.  
· Mowing at the Pavilion…still expect to get the area around the edge of the lake mowed, but are still trying to get it scheduled.  
· Yard Upkeep Update…the yard on Sunshine that was discussed last month was a topic of discussion again.  Ken agreed to be responsible to contact this property owner concerning the issue.
· Report about Second Meeting with Ben Jarvis…Ron, Joe, and Hank met with Ben Jarvis again on August 23, 2007, at Ben’s office.  Our three topics were discussed…the Lakeview Drive “Dump” area and its cleanup, the standing water in the dredged area on Sunshine, and the broken dam in the cove area off of Fisherman’s Drive.  Again, during the meeting Ben committed to “take care of it…” and called his “dirt man”, Thurman Murray, while our group was in his office and discussed the issues.  
In addition, Ben came out to actually take a look at the three issues on Monday, August 27, 2007.  Ron and Joe rode with him during his tour, and he said again that he would be addressing all of the issues.  The part that was unclear was some sense of timing when the items would be resolved.  After some discussion, it was agreed that the board should remain in contact with Ben to encourage him to action.    
          7.  NEW BUSINESS:

· New Vice President…upon motion by Mark, seconded by Brad, Hank was elected as our new Vice President.

· Potential New Board Member…Byron had reported at last month’s board meeting that Jim Heath may be a potential new board member for us.  He has been invited to last month’s meeting as well as this meeting, but has not in attended.  Ken agreed to contact him and determine if he is indeed willing to serve.
         8.  ADJORNMENT…We agreed to adjourn at 8:00.

         9.  NEXT MEETING…October 9, 2007, 7:00 pm.
